TEMPLATE LETTER
How to find your MSP
Derek Mackay is the cabinet secretary for finance and can be contacted as below
EMAIL: Derek.Mackay.msp@parliament.scot
POST: Derek Mackay MSP, T4.07, The Scottish Parliament, Edinburgh, EH99 1SP

INFO: https://www.parliament.scot/msps/currentmsps/98608.aspx


--------------
Dear [insert name of MSP]
I am writing to ask you to ensure continued financial support for literature programmes in Scotland in the forthcoming budget.
While I appreciate you face difficult decisions when balancing the budget, the argument for investment in culture is strong. Scotland’s arts and culture sector is one of the most efficient and dynamic in our nation. 

 

At £293million, total spending on culture, tourism and external affairs represented less than 1% of the 2016-17 Scottish budget. 
In 2015/16 Creative Scotland’s Regular Funded Organisations attracted £109million of extra investment from sources other than public funds and created 1.62 million public participation opportunities.
In 2015, 92% of adults in Scotland participated in a cultural activity and Scotland’s Creative industries contribute £4.6billion GVA to the Scottish economy, supporting 73,600 jobs. 
There are important health benefits too: a 2013 study conducted by the Scottish Government shows clear and significant links between cultural participation and improved health and wellbeing. 

 

Scottish literature puts us on the international map and attracts business through publishing, bookselling and cultural tourism.  Scotland has more than 100 publishing houses, producing over 3000 new books a year, employing over 1600 people, and generating an annual turnover of c£150 million. The country’s 45 plus book festivals include the world’s largest, and boko festivals attract millions to local economies. A third of visitors to Scotland cite history and culture as a key motivation to visit, especially overseas and long-haul visitors.

 

Given the huge added value the cultural sector brings to Scotland’s economy, society and business community, I believe that public investment in culture offers outstanding value for money.

 

Literature is a success story for Scotland and I am asking the Scottish Government to invest in Scotland’s literature for the future. Cuts to the public funding that supports the literary infrastructure in Scotland - the bedrock of a cultural offer recognised worldwide for its quality - will undoubtedly lead to the disappearance of many irreplaceable arts organisations and literary infrastructure which support our readers, storytellers, writers, and publishers.

 

[Insert personal note about difference literature has made to you, your family and your community].
 
Yours sincerely, 

[full name]
